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	   Vintage Automobile Museum of New Jersey

P.O. Box 606
Point Pleasant, N.J. 08742

732-899-0012
www.VintageAutoMuseum.org


The Covid pandemic was as if an evil cloud descended upon the world. The disease presented many problems for a lot of people.  Long standing businesses were forced to close or reduce their staff.  Unemployment was rampant. Self-quarantine became the by-product of our nation.  The Vintage Auto Museum was closed for much of 2020.  But, in September of that year, we re-opened on weekends only.  By the end of the year, we were open Friday, Saturday, Sunday, and remains that way even now.

In 2021, things got a little better.  We have a vaccine.  Mask mandates, for the most part, are gone.  Restaurants are filling up again.  Movie theaters are thriving.  And car shows, once canceled, are back in business.  The New York and Philadelphia New Car Shows were canceled again in 2021, and our raffle sales suffered because of it.  But our local car shows have provided a release for those shuttered for an what seemed to be an indeterminable time. 

Visitors came back to the museum.  However, because of Covid, we were not able to change the display of cars every ninety days.  We have big plans for 2022, beginning in January when we will have the Garden State Stock Car Club display their race cars.  Ray Shea and Larry Housman of the GSSCC have promised something special for the display.

Our biggest fund raiser every year is our raffle car.  And again, the raffle car was a beautiful first-generation Mustang convertible.  We didn’t sell as many tickets as in previous years, on account of the larger venues being closed, but we did turn a modest profit.

So, we bounced back rather nicely.  Yet, despite our good fortune, the VAM did suffer a tremendous loss.  On Labor Day, 2021, Gary Stabile passed away.  Gary was the museum’s current President, and he also served as Vice-President for many years.  Gary was the go-to-guy whenever anything had to be done at the museum.  Whether it was cleaning or repairs, Gary was always there.  At 81 years of age, he had the energy and grit of a 20-year-old.  Unfortunately, his heart just couldn’t take the pace he set for himself.  Gary, along with his wife Ann, were founding members of the museum.  Together, they took the museum’s mission statement to heart.  The museum is where it’s at today because of their combined generosity, dedication, and determination.  Despite losing her teammate Ann continues to work as Museum Treasurer, and she has donated Gary’s 24-foot cargo trailer to the museum, knowing that Gary would have wanted it that way.  He will be missed.

Since July 2000 the Vintage Automobile Museum of New Jersey has been operating as a fully functioning museum even though we didn’t have a building.  Instead of people coming to us, we brought the museum to the people.  We brought our cars and educational programs to schools, clubs, historical societies, nursing homes, and just about anyone who wanted a museum in their backyard for an afternoon.  It took twelve years to get a roof over our heads.  September 17, 2012 was the date of our Grand Opening, and on October 29, Superstorm Sandy took it all away.  Did we give up?  Heck no!  We rolled up our collective sleeves and got to work, replacing sheetrock, cleaning, painting, and like the mythical Phoenix, we rose up to a Grand Re-Opening after only nine months.
In the beginning, the museum was open from Wednesday through Sunday, closed Monday and Tuesday.  It became increasingly difficult to get members to volunteer for hosting duties.  We had to shorten the days of operation to Friday, Saturday, and Sunday.  Now there are only five members who split the hosting of the museum.  If we had more volunteers, we would be open more days, and those who are now volunteering could have a day off once in a while.
Your annual membership is very much appreciated, but just think how much more gratifying your membership becomes when you take an active part in the daily operation of the museum.  Take part in the fun and share your automotive knowledge with our visitors.  Introduce a child to the wonderful world of cars.  Reminisce with our older visitors.  Get involved with something unique.  There’s no test to take; no papers to sign.  Just enjoy.
There is one problem we have with the museum in its present location—water.  The museum is in a marina and we’re very close to the water.  With a heavy rain and high tide, the water has no place to go except inside the museum.  Hopefully, nothing will be as bad as Sandy leaving behind 52 inches of water in the museum, but still, one or two inches of water makes for a sloppy floor. 
We would like to move to a different locale.  We don’t have a building in mind, and the rent would have to be reasonable.  Perhaps one of you can help us find something, preferably in Ocean County.  Even at 5000 square feet it would double what we have now.  Currently, we don’t charge admission to the museum, but we do have a donation jar.  We depend on raffle sales, and a couple of tidy grants from the Ocean County Cultural and Heritage Commission and the New Jersey State Council of the Arts, to keep the lights burning.
But we would like to do more than just keep the lights on.  So, instead of donating to the “Homer Simpson School of Etiquette” this year, maybe you could send some funds our way.  The Vintage Automobile Museum of NJ is a non-profit, 501 ©) 3 organization.  All donations are tax deductible. 
Anyway, come and visit us in Point Pleasant.

This is the only museum of its kind in New Jersey—and it’s YOURS!

John Mahoney, Editor
HISTORY CORNER

The Plymouth was one of the few cars built in the early part of the 20th Century not named after a person.  The Plymouth logo was a three-quarter depiction of the Mayflower in full sail on the ‘ol briny.  The official tag line for Plymouth was, “Product of Chrysler engineering and craftmanship. Plymouth has been so named because of its endurance and strength, ruggedness and freedom from limitations that so accurately typify that Pilgrim band who were the first American Colonists.”  
It made perfect sense.  The Pilgrims travelled on the Mayflower and came ashore at Plymouth Rock in 1620 and founded the Plymouth Colony.  Therefore, Plymouth was named after the Plymouth Colony.   Uh..no, it wasn’t. 

Walter Chrysler started the Chrysler Corporation in 1925.  He soon realized that most Chrysler models were out of reach for the buying public.  Walter knew he needed a low-priced car to compete with Ford.  But what to call the car.  “What we want,” Walter said, “is a popular name.  Something people will recognize instantly.”
Luckily, Walter had Joe Frazer working for him.  Joe Frazer was Vice-President and General Manager for Chrysler and future partner of Henry Kaiser in a post-war automotive venture.  Frazer said, “Why not call the car Plymouth?”  The other execs in the room were aghast.  Name a car after something puritanical?  No way!  Frazer continued, “Have you ever heard of Plymouth Binder Twine?”
Walter Chrysler thought about that for a second then said, “Every goddamn farmer in America has heard of Plymouth Binder Twine!”

And so, the new Chrysler car was named for something strong, dependable, and long lasting—a ball of string!
The Plymouth was introduced to the public at Madison Square Garden on July 7, 1928.

Although the term “Dusey” has been attributed to the Duesenberg auto, the familiar adage “It’s a doozy” actually predates the Duesenberg.  It comes from old slang “it’s a daisy” meaning something beautiful.  And an alteration of “it’s a daisy” was “it’s a dozy”, first seen in print in Ohio in 1906.  No doubt people started saying “it’s a doozy” when they first laid eyes on the Duesenberg because it was such a beautiful car.

John Mahoney, Editor 
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Christmas at the museum.
Mustang winner!   Raymond Berndt.
Selling raffle tickets at Windward Beach, Gary Stabile and Ken Stalgaitis.
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